
 
Dear Parents, 
 
Last Friday on the Junior site all the children had the opportunity to work with an 
Architectural Outreach worker and they built the most amazing structures which filled the 
hall! 
The year 3&4 children built a pyramid which reached the ceiling and the year 5&6 children 
built a replica of Crystal Palace all out of cane and elastic bands. The photographs will be on 
the website. I was lucky enough to see the year 5&6 construction and was impressed by 
their problem solving and cooperation. 
We will not be passing the cost of this on to you, as we are aware that we regularly ask for 
money for different events. 
 
Mrs Price 
 
Cold Weather- polite reminder 
Despite it being January, some children are coming to school without jumpers and wearing 
short socks. The children will always be outside for break and lunch unless it is torrential 
rain, so they need to have appropriate warm clothing. 
 
Watches 
Some children have been wearing watches to school that you can take photographs on and 
play games on. These are not suitable for school, so please help us to ensure that they don't 
sneakily appear on a child's wrist! (I'm not entirely sure that you knew they were wearing 
them in school). 
 
France Trip  
We have now finalised the staff accompanying the year 5&6 children to France in June. It 
will be Mrs Wilde, Mrs Price, Mrs Brogan, Mrs Reed, Mrs Bowman, Mrs Humphreys, Mrs 
Clarke and Mr Mackriell.  Miss Knowler will be teaching year 4 whilst Mr Mackriell is away. 
 
Science Fact: 
Did you know that if you touch a light switch with wet hands you will get an electric shock! 
Thanks Martha for that safety information. 
 
Last Call for the Nasal Flu vaccination  
from Buckinghamshire Immunisation Team 
There will be two final opportunities for your child to receive the flu vaccination if they have 
not already been immunised. 
The clinics will be running from Rayners Hedge Clinic, Aylesbury on :- 

• Monday 20th January 
• Wednesday 29th January 

To book an appointment please ring 01296 567860 



 
Head Lice 
We have had a reported case of head lice on the Infants site. We would be very grateful if 
you would check your children's hair thoroughly and take the appropriate action if 
necessary. 
 
Payments 

• France Payment  

• Spring Morning and Night Owls  
 
Parents Evening Reminder 
Parents evening dates for this Spring Term will be  
4th February 2020 
5th February 2020 
 
 

                                                                  
Little Owls: Emily and Theo 
Year 1 Archie and Oscar 
Year 2 Jacob and James 
Year 3 Daisy and Freddie 
Year 4 Emma and Holly 
Year 5 Elliot and Phoebe 
Yr 6 Katie May, William, Ophelia and Jemima 
 
Science Star  
Year 1 Aurora 
 
Sports Stars 
Year 3 Freddie 
Year 4 Annabelle 
Year 5 Courtney 
Year 6 Scott 

 
 
22/01/2020 - Junior site family service at Dinton church 9.00 – 9.30am  
04/02/2020 - Parents Evening early and late appointments available  
05/02/2020 - Parents Evening early and late appointments available 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 


